## Regular Monthly Meeting January 7, 2002

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Monday, January 7, 2002, in conjunction with the Annual Organization Meeting, with Supervisors Sherry Wehr, Richard Schweinsberg and Larry Herman present.

Chairperson Wehr opened the regular monthly meeting.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Chief Nocera gave the police report.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Larry Herman second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Larry Herman to approve the David & Christine Prestopine Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Larry Herman to approve the Benteler Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Public Comment:

Mr. Sam Garver, state that there was a soft spot on Jenny Lane.

Mr William Alexander, asked if the anti-skid was state approved, because he had found stones in it.

Mr Oran Allen: asked the status of the timing change on the traffic signals on Rt 65.

Mr Paul Klabon, asked if something could be done about the condition of the house and dumping located near the entrance of Woodland Hills.

Mr Paul Young, asked if anything could be done about deer spotting on Reno Lane.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.